
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  6th  FEBRUARY  2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Katie, Thomas & Carmel Johnston, Knox St. 

John A. Murphy, Lecarrow 

Liam & Josie Smyth, Knox St. & decd. of the Coffey & Smyth families 

Paddy & Mary Carney, Island 

Maria Valková, Slovakia 

Valdis Ceplis, Milan Vuckovic & Mary Vuckovic, Croatia & Latvia 

Michael, Mary & Joe Rattigan, Lecarrow 

Eileen Comer & decd. Bargarriff 

Kathleen & John Fleming, Lavallyroe, & their granddaughter Brídann 
******************************************* 

Sunday 13th Feb. Month’s Mind: Sean Regan, Killinaugher 
 

 

CHY3  CERTIFICATES: Sincere thanks to all who have returned their CHY3 Certificates 

during the past week.  The parish can benefit from a Tax Rebate Scheme available to all 

charities. Parishioners who are taxpayers and who contribute €250 or more per year to the 

weekly collections and the quarterly priests’ collections combined can participate in the 

scheme by completing a CHY3 Certificate. This certificate is valid for five years and can be 

renewed at the end of that period. We would ask you, please, to return the completed certifi-

cates in the enclosed stamped and self-addressed envelopes, or drop them in the letterbox of 

the Parochial House at your convenience. 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contribu-

tions either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily 

Masses or  dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you wish to set up a direct 

debit, the account details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   

IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back of the church. Cost 

€2.50, please place money in the nearby candelabra. 
  

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  7th  -  13th  FEBRUARY  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

7th - 13th Feb.  READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Mary Donnelly Anne Carney, Joe Byrne 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Lorraine Waldron, Breege Halpin 

Wednesday Martin Fitzmaurice Margie Gallagher, Kay Curley 

Friday Christina Concannon Willie Broderick, Margaret Byrne 

Saturday 7.30pm.  John Doyle Marina Coyne, Marion Regan, John Dillon 

Sunday 10.00am. Maura Murphy Margaret Tarpey, Miriam Judge, Aileen Burke 

Sunday 12.00 Paula Donnellan Helene McCafferty, Gilmar Neves, Deirdre 
Browne 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Frank Garvey, USA, brother of Teresa Grogan, Knockbrack 

Christina Dale, Manchester, sister of Maureen Durkan, Classaroe 

Offertory Collection 

30th January 2022   

€1,415 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  FOR  ATTENDING 

MASS:  The government recently lifted all restrictions relating 

to Covid 19. However, due to the continued high numbers testing 

positive, we will continue to observe most of the restrictions in 

the church building for the present. We will continue to keep 

protective measures in place to ensure safety of the congregation, 

i.e. wearing of masks and hand sanitising - even if we have re-

ceived the vaccine.  

If the numbers drop considerably in the next week or so we will 

open up all the pews in the church. However we will keep every 

second pew closed for the present.  
 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 

9.00pm continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  
 

PARISH  CALENDARS  2022 are available in the church 

porch. Please take one home and bring one to a friend or neighbour 

who may not be in a position to get one. 
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT:  Losing a loved one is always a 

difficult experience. During Covid many support services were 

missing but from February 2nd, the weekly bereavement support 

group will resume every Wednesday morning at 11.00am. in the 

Family Centre at Knock Shrine. These meetings aim to help those 

who are grieving to find healing, hope and comfort. All are 

welcome. Further information from Monica Morley on 094-

9375320. 
 

SANCTUARY  OF  ST.  PATRICK,  LOUGH  DERG:  
Applications are invited for the post of Operations Manager - a key 

leadership role in a dynamic team delivering the Mission and  

Vision of Lough Derg.  Fulltime position, salary range €40,000 - 

€45,000. For further details and an application pack, contact 

mary@loughderg.org or phone 071-9861518.  

Closing date for applications is 18th February. 
 

KNOCK  COUNSELLING  CENTRE promotes emotional, spir-

itual and mental well-being through the provision of  

professional counselling services to individuals, couples and  

adolescents. For further info or to arrange an appointment, please 

contact 0949375032 or email counsellingoffice@knockshrine.ie  
 

BALLYHAUNIS  LGFA: Help needed! Management & Liaison 

Officers needed for the following underage teams: U10s, U12s, 

U14s. Any help possible for the upcoming football year will be 

much appreciated. Please contact the Association on social media 

or any member of the committee or email:  

ballyhaunis.mayo@lgfa.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

SYNOD  ON  SYNODALITY: A new website synod.ie  

has been launched to support engagement with the national  

synodal pathway for the Catholic Church in Ireland.  

The website provides information about the synodal pathway and 

the timeline for the work, as well as making available a variety 

of resources to support engagement.  

A Prayer for the Synodal Pathway 

Lord of all hopefulness, as we embark on this journey together, 

may we listen and discern and be guided by the Holy Spirit, who 

constantly breathes new life into our world, our hearts, our fami-

lies, homes and parishes. 

May renewal and reform, fresh hope and healing come for all 

people of God in Ireland. 

By virtue of our baptism may we each play our part in transform-

ing the church through a fresh outpouring of the Holy Spirit 

which is your gift and promise, upon our land. 

Grant us the encouragement we need to bring faith, hope and 

love in abundance to meet the challenges before us and to fulfil 

the Church’s mission of proclaiming to the world, God’s love 

and salvation in Jesus Christ. 

A Mhuire Mháthair, mother of the Church, guard and guide us 

on our pilgrim way. Amen. 
**************************************************** 

PRAYER TO ST. BRIGID 
You were a woman of peace. 

You brought harmony where there was conflict. 

You brought light to the darkness. You brought hope to the 

downcast. 

May the mantle of your peace cover those who are troubled and 

anxious, and may peace be firmly rooted in our hearts and in our 

world. 

Inspire us to act justly and to reverence all God has made. 

Brigid you were a voice for the wounded and the weary. 

Strengthen what is weak within us. Calm us into a quietness that 

heals and listens. 

May we grow each day into greater wholeness in mind, body and 

spirit.  Amen. 
 ****************************** 

HAND  HELD  PESTICIDE  APPLICATION  QQI  Level 5 

Course commencing in GRETB Dunmore  on Wednesday 

16th February, 10.00am - 1.00pm. Contact 093 39778 or  register 

on www.fetchcourses.ie . Code – 345188.  Current legislation  

requires pesticides users to have undertaken appropriate training 

and to register for the DAFM Register of Professional Users of 

Pesticides. Only users on this Register may apply professional 

grade pesticides in Ireland. On completion of the course you will 

be able  to register for the DAFM Register of Professional Users of 

Pesticides.   
 

http://counsellingoffice@knockshrine.ie/
http://synod.ie/
http://www.fetchcourses.ie/

